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Rosella was born to Agatha and Aaron Peters on December 24, 
1928 in Saskatoon. She was the youngest of nine children and 
attended school in Saskatoon while growing up with her sisters 
and brothers. As a child, Rosella attended the boys and girls camp 
at Manitou Beach, put on by the Salvation Army. She was a strong 
swimmer and could swim across the lake. Rosella led an active life 
as a Salvation Army kid. Following in her mother’s footsteps, 
Rosella first trained in Toronto as an Officer for the Salvation 
Army, and then worked for ten years in High River, Hanna and 
Camrose, AB, Winnipeg and Selkirk, MB and Watrous, SK. Before 
getting married, Rosella worked as a telephone operator for 
Saskatchewan Government Telephones for four years in Regina. 
Rosella married Donald Murdock in 1961 and she continued 
working as a telephone operator in Watrous for a few more years. 
Rosella and Donald were blessed with one son, Kevin. Rosella 
especially enjoyed spending her time raising children, firstly with
Kevin and later grandchildren Matthew and Julie. 

(continued on reverse)

Rosella was very musically talented and could play both the coronet 
and trumpet. Rosella was a long time member of the U.C.W. and her 
faith played an important role throughout her lifetime. In later years, 
Rosella attended the Watrous Baptist Church, was very active and 
had many friends. Rosella was as predeceased by her loving husband 
Donald Murdock in 2009; her parents Agatha and Aaron Peters and 
all of her brothers and sisters. She is survived by her son Kevin 
(Rosalie); grandchildren Matthew (Lynsey), Julie and Johnathan; 
great-grandchildren Pamela, Christopher, Jordan, Madison, Grace, 
Octavia, Destiny-Rosella; and numerous nieces and nephews. Due to 
COVID-19 Restrictions there will be no funeral lunch or formal 
reception following the graveside service. The family would like to 
thank everyone for attending and remaining safe by socially 
distancing and refraining from handshakes or hugs at this time.


